

## OFFICE OF THE MINISTER FOR JUSTICE, EQUALITY AND LAW REFORM OIFIG AN AIRE DLÍ AGUS CIRT, COMHIONANNAIS AGUS ATHCHÓIRITHE DLÍ

بر January 2008.

Dear Mr. Conlon,

I am directed by the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform, Mr. Brian Lenihan T.D. to refer further to your letter of 11 December 2007 with regard to CCTV in Tallaght.

The detailed allocation of policing resources, including the planning and installation of the Garda Town Centre CCTV systems, is a matter for decision by the Commissioner of An Garda Síochána, in accordance with his identified operational needs. It is proposed to install a Garda CCTV system in Tallaght as part of the expansion by An Garda Síochána of its CCTV programme in a number of locations around the country.

The Minister has been informed by the Garda authorities that a contract for the Garda CCTV system in Tallaght has been awarded and that work on the installation of the system will now begin as soon as possible. An Garda Síochána intends to have the CCTV system in operation as soon as works have been completed, the exact timeframe for which will depend on planning permissions and wayleaves that may be required and any civil works which may be needed.

Yours sincerely.

Private Secretary.

Mr. Eamon Conlon Housing Department South Dublin County Council County Hall, Town Centre Tallaght Dublin 24